LAKE TISHOMINGO PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION
Minutes

July 9, 2013

Board Members Present:   President Gordon Kassen, Marilyn Meyer, John Johnston, Steve Blaha and Ray Lauer.

Excused Absence:  Kevin Seelbach – There is one vacancy on the board
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 o’clock p.m.by President Kassen.  Those present, twelve (12) residents, all recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.  The president then expressed his appreciation for those who attended the annual meeting, and he asked for a moment of silence for the nineteen (19) firefighters who had perished in the Arizona wildfire last month.

Minutes of June 2013 meeting:  A motion was made by Marilyn, seconded by John, to waive the reading of the minutes which had already been published in the Newsletter.  MOTION PASSED

Treasurer’s Report:  Marilyn reported income of $82.44, representing payment for gate cards, trailer rental and interest from the checking account.
Payments totaled $38,135.93 and included such items as $34,780.00 to CEG Paving for road repairs, $1,152.00 to Red Oak for grass cutting on the dam and another $540.00 for additional grass cutting.  The remaining items include rental for the portable toilet, $200.00 for the annual audit, oil and fuel stabilizer and gasoline, picnic tables and sand for the volleyball courts.  

Marilyn added there are delinquent assessments as the result of two vacant houses.  Gordon interjected there is an effort being made to get foreclosure on the one house.

The checking account balance is $178,146.62.

Marilyn then sought approval for expenditure of $4,757.63 for other bills that needed to be paid, including $1,531 to Sentry Security for guard service, $306.89 for publication of the Newsletter and resident listings, $960.00 for grass cutting along the north and south lakeshore roads, among other issues.  John made a motion to approve all payments, and this was seconded by Gordon.  MOTION PASSED
Marilyn also reported thus far she received assessment payments from 55 property owners.
Gate:  Russ Wilner was not available to provide a report, however there was a discussion regarding cameras at the gate.
Security:  Ray reported that on Sunday July, 7 he had been contacted by the guard who reported having discovered a door unlocked at the Community House, and he was able to secure that door.  Also, the guard reported that at the conclusion of the fireworks on July 4 there was a line of cars exiting the subdivision and it required about an hour for the group to clear.  The issue was having each vehicle stop and wait for the gate to lift before the next vehicle could proceed.  He suggested that in the future the exit gate should be in a raised position until the vehicles all exit.

Steve mentioned having been on the patrol boat on July 4 when he observed a pontoon boat outfitted with a 70 hp engine.  The boat bore identification of Lot A-14, Roxanna Scanlin.  The operator was informed the engine size was illegal and told to remove the boat.

Building:  John presented plans from Thomas Kelly, Lots A27 and A28, who asks for permission to replace an existing deck and add a screened porch.  After reviewing the architectural drawings, a motion was made by Gordon, and seconded by Steve to approve the project.  MOTION PASSED

MAINTENANCE:  Gordon reported the dump truck is currently disabled and he has been in contact with someone from ELCO Chevrolet about a replacement.  The high cost for a newer truck is of concern, so this matter was tabled until a later date.
LTIA REPRESENTATIVE:  Janet Hirsch reported she had been given information by Charles and Shelby Reneski, O-2, they have scheduled a party on their property on August 17, 2013 and there will be an 8-piece band.  While this is a private event, boaters are welcome to anchor and hear the entertainers.  The music will be played between 6 and 10 p.m.
Also, the Boat Poker date is August 10.

Finance:  After a discussion, it was agreed the budget committee and board members would convene a budget planning session at 10 a.m. on Saturday, August 3, so a budget can be developed for the coming fiscal year.

Web site:  Janet advised the deadline for submission of material for the next issue of the Newsletter is August 20, 2013.

Garden Club:  Appreciation was expressed to Chyree DeRoode and Jackie Marschuetz for having planted trees at the mini park.

Sewer Board:  No report

Water Testing and Dam Report:  Marilyn read a report that had been provided by Clarue Holland regarding water testing.  Also, the Department of Natural Resources inspection of the dam will occur on July 24, 2014.

Old Business:  There was a discussion about the number of trash containers that should be available outside the Community House.  At the conclusion, when it was felt there should be two additional containers, John made a motion to contract with Bec Tel Trash Collectors for two 96-gallon wheeled carts.  Marilyn seconded the motion.  MOTION PASSED
New Business:  Steve, after learning of the gate issues on July 4, suggested that for 2014, when the 4th of July celebrations will be part of a three-day weekend, that the gate remain in the raised position at the end of the day as guests are leaving the subdivision.  Also, he suggested the gate should be in “free mode” during all three days of the weekend to accommodate guests coming to the lake.
Steve also mentioned the issue of boaters and others who disregard our rules and regulations.  John Dauernheim suggested taking the names of offenders and publishing them in the Newsletter.

Steve suggested there should be an effort to get the culverts and roadside ditches cleaned of leaves to facilitate the flow of water after rains.  This will be further pursed and a date selected for an effort to get this task accomplished with volunteers.  For property owners who do not attend to these matters on their property, perhaps there should be a discussion about assessing a fee to defray the cost of work, if a contractor needs to be employed.

Janet Hirsch suggested there should be signage installed in the area at the south end of the lake where the inlet is, to prevent boaters from entering that area and possibly damaging a boat motor.   This is necessary because of the boulders that were installed last year.  Janet volunteered to get a sign prepared and when available will be installed so it is visible to boaters.
Several property owners present at the meeting then made comments about matters they felt deserved attention.  
There being no further business, Ray made a motion the meeting should be adjourned.  Marilyn seconded this motion.  MOTION PASSED.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:07 p.m.

Prepared by Ray Lauer

Vice-President & Secretary
